Town of Greene, Maine

Planning Board Minutes

February 14, 2023
      Don Ferrara, Chairman, c:329-0180
      Peter Jolicoeur, Secretary & Associate, c:740-5503
      Mark Randall, 946-5108 c: 754-5108
      Byron Boyington, 946-4850 c:267-1062
      Joe Turmel, c:240-7407
      Don Bedford, 946-5122
      Dave Warriner, c:754-7303

      Brent Armstrong, CEO, 415-8139
                         CALL TO ORDER

Those Members present were; Byron Boyington, Peter Jolicoeur, Don Ferrara, Don Bedford, Joe Turmel, Dave Warriner, Select Board Liaison Amanda Leclerc and CEO Brent Armstrong.   Members absent were: Mark Randall.   Members of the community present were: Kyle Flaherty, Peter & Linda Tripp, Kevin and Deanna Doyle and Kaitlyn Doyle.
Chairman Don Ferrara called the Planning Board meeting to order at 6:30pm.   Mr  Ferrara then read the announcements.
I. ANNOUNCEMENTS:

(A)   Planning Board Agenda for the March 14th meeting closes

  February 28, 2023.

(B)   Next regular Planning Board Meeting is March 14, 2023 at 

  6:30pm at the Greene Town Office. 

(C)  All fees and expenses for North Star Planning must be paid prior to

        the signing of the final mylar.
II. MINUTES FOR PLANNING BOARD MEETING

There being no discussion about the minutes Mr Boyington made motion to accept the minutes from the January 10, 2023 meeting as written, Mr Turmel seconded the motion.   The vote carried with 5 votes to accept and 1 abstained.

III.        TREASURER’S REPORT

There was no Treasurer’s Report at this meeting.
IV.              CEO REPORT 

Mr Armstrong reported that since the last meeting he attended there was 2 building permit, 1 sub surface waste water system permits and 4 plumbing permits issued.
IV. OLD BUSINESS:     

LUPINES & LACE WEDDING CENTER

Mr Ferrara opened the discussion saying that the plan has come to the board for a final vote on whether to accept the plan as is, or with conditions, or deny.   He stated that the applicants came with a pre-application, and then submitted a complete plan, the board scheduled and held a site walk and a public hearing and after considering and discussing the comments voted to approve the plan.   The usage category was listed as Commercial Alterations and not changed when the plan was sent to the Appeals Board.   The Appeals Board sent it back to the Planning Board for clarification of usage or to deny.   The Planning Board met and discussed and approved the usage category as Commercial/Recreational which is accepted in the Residential District and also how the Planning Board had considered it throughout the plan review.

Mr Ferrara then allowed the members of the community present to speak if they wish.

Mr Flaherty, attorney for Lupines & Lace, stated that the plan should be approved now the usage is clarified and he sees nothing wrong with this type of business operating in the residential district of the town.   He also stated that this property abuts Vista of Maine that is also a wedding venue and there are other neighboring businesses.   He also stated the Planning Board has reviewed the plan and previewed the site and approved it once and saw it should be approved again.
Mr Tripp then stated that Vista of Maine is a mile and a half from his house and they hear nothing from them.   He is 200 feet from this venue and hears all that is going on.   He feels if the noise can’t be controlled that it is a disruption of the area.
Mrs Tripp then stated that she is disappointed that there are no conditions to the approval.   She thought the town should show some consideration to the neighbors.   She would like to see conditions like hours of operation, buffers along the road to cut down on noise and visibility from the neighbors, and possibly noise cancelling materials used in the barn.

Mr Doyle then stated that they have been monitoring the noise levels with the family gatherings they have hosted so far.   He stated there was a member of the Appeals Board present at one of the events and found no issues with noise at the end of the driveway.   They have made all attempts to keep the decibel levels below the minimum requirements.   There is a plan to plant buffer line but they need to know what the requirements are.   He stated that all these events have been outside and the business plan is to have all events inside the barn once rebuilt.
Mr Armstrong then stated that conditions could be added at this time which sparked another discussion about sound.
Mr Jolicoeur stated that the plan had included planned hours of operation, a tree buffer of some kind to be planted along the road and thought a building would at least muffle the sound from the event.   Mr Boyington stated that there was talk of buffers and sound barriers at the site walk.   A brief discussed continued about noise levels and sound travel and types of sound barriers in buildings.

There was a discussion about planting trees for a sound buffer (DEP guidelines are to plant native species that are 3 feet tall every 20 feet).   The suggestion was to plant oak or maple saplings 3 feet tall that could be gathered from the property.   Mr Tripp asked how long it will take for these trees to grow enough to create a buffer.   His concern was that it would be several years.

After further discussion amongst the board members, Mr Boyington made motion to accept the revised plan with the following conditions; 6 trees be planted that are 3 feet tall along the opening of the Sawyer Rd to create a buffer.   Mr Bedford seconded the motion, the vote was unanimous.

VI. NEW BUSINESS:

NONE
VII.
INFORMATIONAL EXCHANGE

NONE
VIII.
CORRESPONDENCE

NONE

Seeing no further discussion necessary, Mr Boyington made motion for adjournment.  Mr Warriner seconded the motion.  The Board Members voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

___________________                                                 _____________________
Peter Jolicoeur                                                                Donald Ferrara
      Secretary                                                                         Chairman    
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